Campus Council on Promotion, Tenure and Faculty Affairs Meeting
February 8, 2010

Present: Alan Wood, Chair, Sundar Balakrishnan, Steve Collins, Carol Leppa and Kelvin Sung

Absent: Cherry Banks and Nancy Place

Guest: Charles Jackels, GFO Chair and Bruce Kochis, GFO Vice Chair

	Charles Jackels opened the meeting reporting on the restructuring of the UW Senate.  Legislation is proceeding to disband the current Senate at the end of spring quarter 2010 and constitute a new Senate autumn quarter 2010.  The new structure will reduce the representation ratio from 15 – 1 to 40 – 1.  This new configuration is expected to assemble a more efficient and involved group of representatives from all three campuses.  As now configured, the legislation will grant UWB three senators, reduced from the present total of five.  The representation is by campus, college or school.  The elected college councils will control nominations for these seats in order to assure fair unit representation.  UWB has two elected councils, the EC and the CCPTFA.  Jackels will propose that the EC refer this matter to the CCPTFA, asking for a recommendation for final review by early spring quarter.  As the faculty council, the CCPTFA will submit a slate of willing nominees for the ballot to elect campus representatives to the UW Senate.  The GFO will run the election.  It is a 2-year term.  As the Senate Executive Committee sets the agenda for the Senate, this body will also change in composition.  UWB and UWT will retain seats on this committee.  The UWB representative on the SEC will be the GFO Chair serving as ex-officio member with voting privileges.    

	Alan opened discussion on the role of the CCPTFA.  Conversations with Judy Howard, Divisional Dean of Social Sciences and Resat Kasaba from the UW College of Arts and Sciences and Cheryl Cameron, Vice Provost for Academic Personnel have been very useful with drafting policies and procedures and also looking at the role of the Council .  Should the CCPTFA confine its jurisdiction to promotion and tenure and recommend that the role of faculty affairs be handled by the EC or another council/committee?  Jackels responded that the EC has authority over program proposals, decision-making on the budget and strategic planning.  A change in the roles or responsibilities of any council or committee would entail a GFO Bylaws revision.  Alan thanked Chuck for meeting with the CCPTFA.

CCPTFA discussion points on UW Senate elections      
· The process to nominate senators needs to be open, transparent and accountable.
· Should members of CCPTFA contact/solicit candidates directly?  
· How do we decide voting blocks for the campus?  We could choose candidates from the largest programs and combine CSS, Education, Nursing and S&T into one voting block.
· There should be three candidates to choose under each voting block, so that a total of nine candidates would be on the ballot under this configuration--three under IAS, three under Business and three under the combined voting block. 

CCPTFA recommendation
	The CCPTFA recommendation to the EC is that an at-large election be held to choose UW Senators.  Nominations and election of UW Senators would be conducted annually in the Spring Quarter to replace members whose term expires with the current academic year.  For purposes of representation on the UW Senate, there shall be two rounds of election:

1.  First election: campus-wide primary election.
  
2.  Second election: campus-wide election using the slate of nominees from the first election.

The names on the ballot will be drawn from those who received the highest number of votes in the first election and who have agreed to have their names placed on the second ballot.  The highest vote getters from each of the voting blocks will be placed on the final ballot.

CCPTFA issues for academic year 2009 – 10.
· The focus of the CCPTFA for this year will be to finalize the criteria for promotion and tenure and submit a report to the EC by the end of spring quarter 2010.
· Complete the policies and procedures for the CCPTFA.
· Gather input to assess and measure excellence in institution building as criteria for promotion and tenure.
· Indentify what standards are measurable in institution building.
· Align program incentive structure with the mission of the campus and institution building.
· The mission of the programs should articulate the campus mission.

Alan pointed out that Syracuse University has developed criteria for excellence in community engagement for faculty portfolios.   This is one model to consider in our assessment of criteria for promotion and tenure.  Alan will send this information to the CCPTFA.

· A new Chair for the CCPTFA should be chosen by the end of spring quarter.  During the first meeting of autumn quarter the Council should schedule meetings for the remainder of the academic year to ensure the maximum amount of attendance.  It might be advisable, for example, to schedule meetings every three weeks, and then cancel when appropriate.
· Feedback on the CCPTFA policies and procedures has been requested from the EC.  Kelvin will ask the EC to provide feedback before the end of winter quarter.

Meeting adjourned at 12:00 pm
The next meetings for the CCPTFA: February 22 and March 8.
Minutes submitted by Barbara Van Sant

